## St Albert's Catholic Primary School



### Weekly Newsletter Friday, 10 June 2022 www.stalbertsprimary.co.uk



#### **Welcome Back**

Welcome back to school after the two-week break. As per usual we have a busy half term ahead with lots of exciting learning and activities planned.

#### **Y4 Communion**

Our Year 4 class will receive their First Holy Communion tomorrow. We hope that the sun shines down upon them and that they have a lovely celebratory day.

#### **ScootFit**

We continued with our Scootfit sessions again today and all the children had a fabulous time. We have some very talented riders in our midst at this stage.

#### The CIRCUS is coming to town

The Circus will be arriving at St Albert's on Tuesday 14th June. Children will need to ideally be in school at 8.45 am as we begin at 9am. Any children who are late may not be allowed into the session so please be mindful of this as we do not want to disappoint the children.

In order to help with the cost of the circus we are asking each child to contribute £2 on the day (please note that this is heavily subsidised)



#### **London**

Year 6 are getting excited for their trip to London in two weeks. Please make sure that all payments are paid in full. A parents meeting will be held on Tuesday at 3.15 pm, texts have been sent out regarding this.

#### **Y6 Crucial Crew**

Y6 will be visiting the Crucial Crew on Monday 13<sup>th</sup> June. We look forward to hearing about what they learnt on their visit.

#### **Y1** Phonics

Our Year 1 children have undertaken their Phonics tests this week and we are really pleased with how much they have learnt. Phonics is one of the foundations of reading, so it is vitally important that children pick this up as early as possible.

#### **New Reception Meetings**

On Wednesday 8th June we had our new to reception parent's meeting. The meeting was well attended, and it was lovely to meet our new families. If you missed the parent's meeting, please contact the school office and we will arrange a time to meet with you. The children have a stay and play session on Wednesday 15th June at 9.30am. We look forward to seeing you there.

#### **Class Photographs**

The photographer will be in school on Thursday 16th June for class photographs. Please make sure that your child is on time and in full school uniform. Black shoes should be worn by all.

#### **Shakespeare Week**

This week has been Shakespeare week and each class has been covering a different play. On Wednesday we were very fortunate to have The Westend in Schools Production Company come in and an actor from the Westend, worked with each class. They learnt about the main themes



from Macbeth and acted out parts of the play, all of the children's participation was excellent and the actor commented on how talented our children are.

#### **Miss Newton & Mr Breen**

Congratulations to Miss Newton and Mr Breen on the birth of their baby boy during the half term. Mother and baby are doing well, and we send our best wishes on behalf of everyone at St Alberts.



# **St Albert's Catholic Primary School**

Weekly Newsletter Friday, 10 June 2022 www.stalbertsprimary.co.uk